
 

 
If you have trouble viewing this newsletter, go to our club website and 

download the PDF from the News and Forms Tab: www.cbdpainters.net 
 

Note from the Newsletter Editor: I hope you enjoy this new format. My goal in switching to this new newsletter 
format is to simplify the effort involved so that anyone familiar with email and/or Word, or another word processing 
tool, would be simply delighted to volunteer as our new editor! – Barb Hoage 

 

 

Next Club Meeting - November 18, 2023, 10:00 am 

Paint ‘Sensational Sunflowers’ with Kathy Anthony at the Maryland City at Russet (Laurel) 
Library. Deadline for teachers to turn in projects for 2024 Club meetings. Deadline to register for 
‘Blue Christmas Tree’ – see attached PDF. See link below for the library’s website and location: 

 

https://www.aacpl.net/services/maryland-city-at-russett 

 

President’s Letter: 
Hello My Painting Friends, 

Fall is happening all around us and the changing leaves were spectacular on a recent hike in southern Anne Arundel 
County.  I hope all of you are finding time to get outside and enjoy the scenery and weather.  This month’s fortune 
cookie message I cracked open rings true: “More art in your life at this time will help you feel better.” 

Despite my sore wrist I was able to complete all the painting projects for my nephew’s wedding in time to board the 
plane.  I really needed to get the new eyeglasses before attempting the tiny scenes on checkers; to those viewers 
with great vision they probably strayed a tad toward Picasso.  It really made me feel good to share myself through 
decorative painting with my family and the guests.  Paula also painted for her daughter’s wedding and I can’t wait 
to hear all the details.  

Our first club meeting back together after the summer featured the pot luck lunch and painting memory boxes with 
Robin Pohlman. Thanks to Erin Triplett for putting it all together and continuing to be the distribution and collection 
person for the memory boxes, and thanks to Robin for teaching. We were represented at the Anne Arundel County 
fair on September 17th by Kathy Anthony, Alice Dudley and myself, demonstrating decorative painting, answering 
questions from the public, and having fun. 

October’s meeting featured elections with a full slate of officers and painting “Magnolia Batik” with Alice Dudley. 
Thanks to Linda Brandt for her hard work for all the calls she made to secure our slate of officers for 2024, no easy 
task!  Thanks to Alice for teaching her batik. Our Fall Paint-In on October 21st featured Jennie Bearce teaching her 
own design as well, “Four Season Gnome Sign”. The gnomes turned out great and we enjoyed getting together to 
paint. Thanks Jennie! 

Plans for Sail Away and the Birthday Luncheon have solidified, please check out the information in this newsletter! 
And please fill out and send in your registration for the Birthday Luncheon as soon as possible so we can get a 
headcount. (Flyer is attached to this email.) 

http://www.cbdpainters.net/
https://www.aacpl.net/services/maryland-city-at-russett


I look forward to seeing you all at the November meeting at the Russett (Laurel) library on November 18th. It’s easy 
to find, just a skip across the street and down a few blocks from Hobby Lobby. 

Paint happy, 

Judy 

 

Membership Corner: 
 
Reminder: Please renew your membership as soon as possible! Renewals are due by November 1. See the 
attached renewal form. Those members who renew by the January birthday luncheon will receive a $10 voucher 
toward club painting classes.  
 
In January, I will turn over the reins of 2nd VP of Membership to Erin Triplett.  I thought I’d take the opportunity to 
introduce you to our new 2nd VP. 
 
Erin, How did you become interested in Decorative Painting? 
 
I have always enjoyed painting! When I was 13, I was able to take some oil painting classes at my local community 
center and had a blast! I still have one of the pictures in my family room, Another is being held hostage in Seattle, 
as my mother refuses to give it back to me, “because it is so pretty.” But like most teenagers, it's hard to really 
pursue interests other than school.  I took a few painting classes in college, learned a few things here and there 
along the way. Then, in my senior year of college, I declared “anarchy” (according to my mother), and stayed in 
Colorado, instead of flying home for Thanksgiving. I spent the entire week painting Christmas presents for my family, 
....and of course prepping for college finals. Having that week to myself, helped me to know that I really loved 
painting, and I have been enjoying it ever since. I’ve never cared if I’m not the best at it, I just love to paint! 
 
Do you have any other hobbies besides painting? 
 
Well, I like to keep busy, so I have a lot of hobbies.  I love to sew and make lots of fun stuff with my embroidery 
machine. I crochet and cross stitch too. I enjoy cake decorating, and reading a good book, cooking and barbequing 
all sorts of tasty stuff. I love getting outdoors for some swimming and hiking too. And last but not least, is watching 
and loudly rooting/ cheering for the San Francisco 49ers while they play football!   
 
What do you like about our painting club? What roles do you fulfill or have filled in the past?   
 
I love our painting club because everyone wants to help everyone else learn new skills and techniques. With being 
in charge of the memory boxes creation and distribution the last 9 almost 10 years now, we [thanks to Robin] try to 
teach a new technique or style, or way of doing something each time. I love that this is a goal with many of our 
projects. It has helped me broaden my painting abilities and learn about things I haven’t heard of or tried before. It 
seems that there is always something new to learn, and I love that our club encourages that exploration and 
discovery! 
 
What can you tell others in the club to encourage them to become involved in the leadership of the club? 
 
Hmm...just do it! Basically, getting involved is always the quickest way to get to know people, and the club as a 
whole lot better!! 
 
Would you like to share anything else, perhaps a memory of a painting event? 
 
I love that many of the projects we do in the club, or have seen others complete, or even the fun items that are 
made for Sail Away and the Birthday luncheon -- I can take those ideas and use them in other parts of my life. Like 
the little pocket mirrors that were table favors at an event, I later taught that project to my Girl Scout troops. I’ve 
been able to teach several painting projects at church and homeschooling activities over the years, using lessons 
and techniques I learned in club classes. It's been wonderful to share all these fun painting projects with others! 
 
Your husband and daughter have been members along with you.  What benefits do you see in sharing a 
hobby together? 
 
Sharing a hobby together as a family has been a wonderful experience. It’s nice to enjoy learning together, and 
seeing each of us improve, and helping one another along the way. We have each discovered some hidden talents 



that we never knew we had by doing different hobbies together. For instance, we discovered John is a much better 
cake decorator, and landscape painter than I am, and Madylene excels at watercolor painting and clay sculpting. 
All things we discovered, because we stepped out of normal hobbies to try something else, only to find out we like 
it and are good at it too! Besides it's fun to do something as a family where we get to slow down and just enjoy what 
we are doing and being with each other, since the rest of the time we are running around non-stop it seems. 
 
Thank you for sharing with us Erin.  I look forward to you being on the CBDP, Inc. board and bringing your 
enthusiasm for painting to our group. 
 
Paula Taylor 
2nd VP Membership 
 
 
Club Birthdays for November and December: 
 

November December 
10 – Beth Weiss 1 – Jackie MacBryde 
11 – Kathy Long 3 – Diane Weih 
14 – Cathy Maiolatesi 6 – Terry Collier 
15 – Deborah Reis 16 – Carole Shuey 
 25 – Mary Frazee 
 31 – Kathy Anthony 

 
 

 
Programs and Seminars:  
 
I can not believe there are only two months left of club projects for 2023.  This year has just flown by and our 
teachers really stepped up to the plate with wonderful projects for us to paint.  Thank you Erin Triplett for organizing 
our Potluck lunch and memory box painting in September and thank you to Alice Dudley for teaching her Magnola 
Batik.  Also thank you to Jeni Bearce for teaching her Gnome Welcome Sign at our Fall Paint-In.  

Club Projects: 

November:  Our November meeting will be held on the third Saturday, November 18th at the Maryland City at 
Russett Library located at 3501 Russett Common, Laurel, MD 20724.  Kathy Anthony will be teaching Sensational 
Sunflowers and the deadline to register is October 27, 2023. 

December:  There will be no business meeting for December.  Michelle Pollhein will be teaching the Blue Christmas 
Tree on December 2nd at the Crofton Library located at 1681 Riedel Road, Crofton, MD 21114 from 10:00 am - 
3:30 pm.  The deadline to register is November 18, 2023 and surface and prep instructions will be given out at the 
November meeting. The registration form for this class is attached to this newsletter. 

If you haven’t already, remember to use your $10.00 voucher towards one of our last two club projects of the 
year.  Also as a reminder, if you cancel your registration after the deadline date you will not receive a refund.  The 
teacher will provide you with the pattern and any other embellishments included in the material fee.   

Paint-Ins: 

Our final paint-in for this year was held on October 21st.  Project submission for projects next year will be due at 
the Birthday Luncheon on January 6, 2024 when will vote on which ones will be offered in 2024. 

Call for 2024 Club Projects:  I hope our teachers have decided what projects they would like to submit to teach 
next year.  Submissions are due at our November 18th club meeting.  You can find the submissions guidelines and 
submission form in this newsletter.  If you have any questions, please give me a call.  Paula will need a total of 8 
club projects for next year.   

Mark Menendez Seminar:  Finger crossed all works out and we will be able to have Mark for an in person seminar 
in October 2024.  We should know sometime in January.   

Happy Painting!   

Robin 



 

 

Sail Away 2024 
March 14-17 

Holiday Inn Oceanfront 

6600 Coastal Highway 

Ocean City, MD 2184 

Sail Away is quickly approaching.  Projects were turned in to Robin and Joann on Sat, Oct 14.  Project selection will 
take place on Oct. 28.  If you have turned in a project to teach, you will hear from Robin and Joann within the week 
after the selection and scheduling. 

Volunteers are still needed to paint centerpieces and favors.  If you are able to volunteer your time to paint a 
centerpiece, please contact Nancy Hilleary  decopainter@icloud.com 703-946-6661 or if you are able to volunteer 
to paint favors please contact Wanda Deem gabbygordita1@gmail.com 540-771-4016. 

I hope everyone is planning to attend this year.  It will be great time for learning a new skill and having fun with you 
fellow painters. 

 

Anne Arundel County Fair - September 16, 2023: 
 
This year there were only three of us painting at the fair.  Alice and Kathy painted memory boxes while Judy worked 
on a wedding banner.  Judy placed some of her amazing paintings on display.  While painting we also chatted with 
other fair attendees and introduced our work to them.  It is always a fun day when painting at the fair.  
 

 
 

 
 
 

mailto:decopainter@icloud.com
mailto:gabbygordita1@gmail.com


Fall Community Service – Collection for LARS: 
https://www.laureladvocacy.org 
 
Carole Shuey is collecting donations for LARS for our fall community service effort. Donations can be either goods or a 
check made out to LARS. Carole will take any donations at the November Club Meeting. The list of needed donation 
items includes the following. LARS also has an Amazon Wish List! See the link below. 
 
Food - most needed items are: cereal, pasta, pasta sauce, granola bars and jelly. 
Toiletries - most needed items are soap, toothbrushes, toothpaste, feminine hygiene products, etc. 
Household goods - toilet paper, paper towels, cleaning supplies 
Diapers - especially size 2 and up! 
Baby wipes and Baby formula 
Gift cards - grocery, gas, Target, Walmart, etc. 
Plastic and reusable bags 
https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/3HJOZ65K99BE3/ref=hz_ls_biz_ex 
 
 

CLUB MEETING MINUTES - October 14, 2023 

Meeting Called to Order at: 10:25 am 
 
Minutes:   See separate email for the September meeting minutes.  
 
Treasurer’s Report: Linda Walls  
 
Balance Checking:   $11,623.39  
This includes money taken back in from the luncheon, renewals, and donations for the raffle.  
 
Membership:   Judy for Paula 
 
Number of Members:  58 members; 7 members have renewed for 2024 so far.  
News:  Paula’s daughter’s wedding is tomorrow. Jeni asked that we keep her niece, Caitie, in our prayers. She is 
only 29, has a 7 month old baby, and was just diagnosed with brain cancer. Her surgery is this Thursday. 
 
Programs: Robin  
 
• We are painting ‘Magnolia Batik’ with Alice today. 
• On October 21, Jeni is teaching a paint-in, ‘Four Seasons Welcome Gnome Sign’ at the Epiphany Episcopal 
Church. The address is 1419 Odenton Road, 21113. We will be in the Conboy Center behind the church.  
• At the November 18 Club meeting, Kathy will teach ‘Sensational Sunflowers’ at the Maryland City at Russett 
(Laurel) Library, near the Hobby Lobby on MD 198. The deadline to register is October 27. 
• On November 18, we will also be voting on future club projects, so teachers must turn in their project by that date. 
Options are for 3, 4, and 6 hour classes. If we get multiple 6 hour class submissions, there will be a vote. 
• On December 2, Michelle will teach at the Crofton Library.  
• Mark Menendez will start doing in person meetings starting in 2024. We had scheduled it in the fall around NET 
the last time. That might be around the end of September for next year. We will have to vote on a new project for 
him to teach.  
 
Newsletter: Barb  
Next deadline is September 15, 2023. 
 
Committee Reports: 
 
Sail Away - Kathy Anthony:  
• We still need volunteers for favors and centerpieces. Debbie Reis volunteered to help with favors, and Joann 
Wheeler volunteered to do a centerpiece. (Nancy Hilleary is in charge of centerpieces, and Wanda Deem is in 
charge of favors. Please contact them directly if you can help.) 

https://www.laureladvocacy.org/
https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/3HJOZ65K99BE3/ref=hz_ls_biz_ex


• Project submission deadline is today. Selection is set for October 28 and teachers will be notified shortly after.  
• Registration will begin at the Birthday Luncheon on January 6, but the brochure will be mailed out before then.  
 
Ways and Means - Joann Wheeler: 
• Joann is selling raffle tickets for the beautiful quilt donated by Kathy Anthony. The quilt will be raffled at the 
luncheon in January.  
 
Publicity - Alice D.: 
• Our display is set up at the Linthicum library this month. Alice will send photos.  
 
Memory Boxes - Erin Triplett:  
• If you have any, please turn them in!  
 
Community Service - Carole Shuey: 
• Our fall donation will be this November, again to LARS who is associated with Carole’s church. Carole asked Barb 
to put a notice in the newsletter for this.  
 
Birthday Luncheon - Judy: 
• Our luncheon will be on January 6, 2024, at the All American Steakhouse, 1502 Annapolis Road, Odenton.  
• We have spoken with the manager and placed a deposit to hold the space. This was decided instead of using 
Carole’s church and a caterer. Look for details in the next newsletter.  
 
Old Business: 
Kathy spoke about the ongoing website updates and mentioned that Madylene Triplett is working on an Instagram 
page for our club as well. Kathy will bring more info on that to the next meeting. John has been updating the website 
and it looks great. Updates to our policies will be voted on by the members. 
 
New Business: 
 
Elections: There were no nominations received from the floor. The following 2024 slate of officers received a 
unanimous vote: 
 
President - Judy Feldt 
1st Vice President, Programs - Paula Taylor 
2nd Vice President, Membership - Erin Triplett 
Secretary - Carolyn Troy 
Treasurer - Linda Walls 
 
Our club member thank these ladies for their leadership!! 
 
Next Club Meeting: November 18 at the Maryland City at Russet (Laurel) Library. 
Meeting Adjourned at:  11:10 am  
 

 
Calendar of Upcoming Events: 
 

November 18, 2023 
Club Meeting - 10:00 AM 
Paint “Sensational Sunflowers” with Kathy Anthony 
Location: Maryland City at Russett (Laurel) Library 

December 2, 2023 
Paint “Blue Tree with White Poinsettia” with Michelle Pollhein 
10:00 AM 
Location: Crofton Library 

January 6, 2024 Birthday Luncheon 
All American Steakhouse, Odenton 

March 14-17 , 2024 Sail-Away 
Holiday Inn Oceanfront, Ocean City 

 
 



 

 
2023 Board and Committee Chairs: 
 
PRESIDENT Judy Feldt 443-223-7324 judyfeldt@verizon.net 

VICE PRESIDENT 
(Programs) Robin Pohlman 410-647-2131 PaintinPal@aol.com 

VICE PRESIDENT 
(Membership) Paula Taylor 240-893-2922 PLTphysics@gmail.com 

SECRETARY Barbara Hoage 443-286-1260 barbhoage@gmail.com 

TREASURER Linda Walls 410-750-126 landswalls@hotmail.com 

Newsletter Barbara Hoage 443-286-1260 barbhoage@gmail.com 

Website Refresh Kathy Anthony 443-433-8293 imtoleingaway@gmail.co
m 

Webmaster John Triplett 301-383-1125 smyle@msn.com 

Ways and Means Joann Wheeler —- JoannYWheeler@outloo
k.com 

Community Service Linda Brandt 
Carole Shuey 

410-544-7231 
301-776-5513 

jmfb1@verizon.net 
caroleshuey@verizon.net 

Publicity Alice D.  (see membership roster) 

Historian Honey Corkran 
John Corkran 410-255-1674 honeycorkran@aol.com 

Sunshine Linda Miller 301-352-0363 lindamiller2233@comcas
t.net 

2024 Sail Away 
Chair Kathy Anthony 443-433-8293 imtoleingaway@gmail.co

m 

2024 Birthday Luncheon Linda Miller 301-352-0363 lindamiller2233@comcas
t.net 
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Blue Christmas Tree  
 
 

December 2, 2023  10:00 am-3:30 pm 
Crofton Library, 1681 Riedel Road, Crofton, MD 21114 

 
Taught by Michelle Pollhein, Designed by Nancy Scott, CDA 

 
This will be a 5-hour class.  Surface and prep instructions will be 
given out at the November Club meeting. 
 
Class Fee:   $15.00 
Surface Fee:   $14.75 
Material Fee:    $ 3.00 
 
Palette:  DecoArt Americana paints~Aloe, Antique Maroon, Berry 
Cobbler or Rookwood Red, Espresso, Fawn or Antique 
Gold,Light Avocdo, Midnite Green, Moon Yellow, Oyster Beige, 
Traditional Burnt Umber, Warm White, Williamsburg BluE 
 
 
Special Supplies:  White graphite paper, #4, #6, #12angle or flat 
brushes, #10/0 liner, small dry brush, mop, and table covering 
and lunch? 

 
 
 
 

DEADLINES TO REGISTER:  November 18, 2023 
 
 

Blue Christmas Tree- Registration Form: 
 
NAME:_______________________________________________PHONE:________________ 
 
ADDRESS:_______________________________________________________________  

CLASS FEE: $_15.00____ 
SURFACE FEE:  14.75____  

EMAIL:  MATERIAL FEE: $      3.00____ 
  
_____________________________ 

TOTAL ENCLOSED: $ _32.75       .                   
                                                                                                                                   
 

Make checks payable to CBDP, Inc. 
Mail to Michelle Pollhein, 8418 Avery Road, Rosedale, MD 21237 

Phone:  410-913-8902 
Email: Puddleofpaint@gmail.com 



Join Us for the Birthday Luncheon!
Where: All American Steakhouse 

1502 Annapolis Road
Odenton, Maryland 21113

Website:https://theallamericansteakhouse.com

When: January 6, 2024
1:00 pm to 4:00 pm

What: Installation of Officers
View Sail Away and Club Projects
Vote on Weekday and Summer Paint-In Projects
Quilt Raffle and Donation Table

Buffet Luncheon Menu with Drinks and Dessert
(Cash Bar also Available)

Cost: $35 per person

RSVP: By December 1, 2023 to:

Linda Walls
9800 Jessica Lane
Ellicott City, Maryland 21042

lindawalls@hotmail.com Venmo:  @Linda-Walla-2
443-386-6691

Birthday Luncheon RSVP
NAME:

PHONE NUMBER:

NUMBER ATTENDING: AMOUNT ENCLOSED:     $

Buffet Menu
Caesar Salad 
Sirloin Steak 

Grilled Chicken with Choice of Sauce 
Blackened or Not Blackened Tilapia 

Mashed Potatoes 
Green Beans 

Soft Drinks, Coffee and Tea 
Our Cake for Dessert
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